## LISA MURKOWSKI ALASKA

COMMITTEES:

ENERGY AND NATURAL RESOURCES
RANKING MEMBER
SUBCOMMITTEE ON ENERGY

FOREIGN RELATIONS
RANKING MEMBER, SUBCOMMITTEE ON
EAST ASIAN AND PACIFIC AFFAIRS

HEALTH, EDUCATION, LABOR, AND PENSIONS

INDIAN AFFAIRS
VICE-CHAIRMAN

## United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-0203 (202) 224-6665 (202) 224-5301 FAX

November 7, 2007

510 L STREET, SUITE 550 ANCHORAGE, AK 99501-1956 (907) 271-3735

101 12TH AVENUE, ROOM 216 FAIRBANKS, AK 99701-6278 (907) 456-0233

> P.O. Box 21247 JUNEAU, AK 99802 (907) 586-7400

110 Trading Bay Road, Suite 105 Kenai, AK 99611-7716 (907) 283-5808

540 WATER STREET, SUITE 101 KETCHIKAN, AK 99901-6378 (907) 225-6880

851 EAST WESTPOINT DRIVE, SUITE 307 WASILLA, AK 99654-7142 (907) 376-7665

P.O. Box 1030 311 Willow Street, Building 3 Bethel, AK 99559–1030 (907) 543–1639

The Honorable Michael Chertoff Secretary Department of Homeland Security Washington, D.C. 20528

Dear Secretary Chertoff,

I am writing to request that the Department of Homeland Security extend the current comment period for the notice of proposed rulemaking, *Advance Information on Private Aircraft Arriving and Departing the United States*, announced by the Bureau of Customs and Border Protection (CBP) on September 18, 2007. While I support the efforts of CBP and the Department of Homeland Security to enhance aviation security, the proposed rule has generated great concern within the general aviation community in Alaska.

Specifically, the proposed rule requires general aviation pilots to electronically transmit notice of arrival and departure data and other passenger manifest information to CBP via the internet-based Electronic Advance Passenger Information System (e-APIS) or another electronic medium. This information must be submitted one hour before departure. The pilot must then wait at the computer to receive approval to depart. I have strong concerns about the feasibility of this system for pilots departing remote areas of Alaska and Canada, many of which do not have internet access.

General aviation is a vital part of Alaska's economy and infrastructure, and planes of all sizes frequently make trips to and from Canada. Currently, private pilots are able to report required arrival information to CBP via radio, telephone or through the Federal Aviation Administration flight notification system. The proposed rule is a drastic change from this long standing procedure. Accordingly, I believe that Alaskan pilots should be allowed more time to examine the new rule.

I encourage the Department of Homeland Security to extend the current comment period for another 60 days, to close on January 18, 2008. This would provide interested parties with the opportunity to fully assess the impact of the proposed rule and suggest practical amendments or alternatives. Thank you for your attention to this issue.

Sincerely,

Lisa Murkowski

United States Senator

HOME PAGE AND WEB MAIL MURKOWSKI.SENATE.GOV